EMA, Health, and Sanitation Committee

Jasper County Board Room

December, 9%, 2015 at 6:00pm

* The Joint City/County EMA Committees met to discuss the future of the EMA Director
position. An individual has been approached for the Director position. This person is
interested and promised the committee that they would notify the County Board before
the next County Board meeting.

» It was asked if the salaries would be staying the same. Mark Smithenry stated “yes”.
The Director’s salary is $6,000 and the Assistant Director is $1,690 annually.

» The County stated that their annual EMA budget is $9,440 from the General Fund and
$2,000 from Tort.

® |t was stated that the County and City would have quarterly EMA meeting that would
coincide with the EMA Directors quarterly reports.

*  EMA’s ERV{Emergency Response Vehicle} was discussed. It was agreed that the vehicle
would be kept and that the County is looking into getting the mold removed.

» Mayor Bolander proposed to show appreciation to the EMA members, that the
City/County provide meals quarterly. This was overwhelmingly approved.

Meeting adjourned at 6:40pm.

David Brown, Chairman



